

BOARD OF EDUCATION BOARD POLICY COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES OF FRIDAY, DECEMBER 10, 2021 CONNOR SHAW CENTER - CONFERENCE ROOM

CALL TO ORDER:

At 11:02 a.m., Mrs. Jodi Becker called the meeting to order and requested all present to stand and recite the Pledge of Allegiance, and a roll call was taken, and the following member answered aye (1), Mrs. Jodi Becker. Mrs. Jennifer Moe was not present for the December 10, 2021 Board Committee Policy meeting.

ALSO, PRESENT:

Mr. Steve Stein and Mrs. Cathy Cuculich.

VISITORS' LOG:

No one signed in to the Visitors' Log.

SPEAKERS' LOG:

No one signed the Speakers' Log.

APPROVAL OF PRIOR BOARD POLICY COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES:

Mrs. Becker, approved the minutes of the Board Policy Committee Meeting of Wednesday, August 11, 2021.

FOR DISCUSSION - PRESS 108:

Mr. Stein reviewed with Mrs. Jodi Becker the board policies of PRESS 108.

Mrs. Becker inquired about Board Policy 4:170 which references parents having the option to opt out of lockdown drills for students. Mr. Stein responded yes, that it is law now, and parents can choose to opt out of participating in lockdown drills at school. Mrs. Becker also inquired if parents are notified of lockdown drills at school. Mr. Stein responded yes, parents are aware of all drills performed at school.

Mr. Stein and Mrs. Becker discussed and reviewed the new Board policy 4:165 of PRESS 108 regarding awareness and prevention of child sexual abuse and grooming behaviors.

Mrs. Becker asked Mr. Stein if the District has a plan in place in case there is ever a threat of violence at school. Mr. Stein responded that we do have a plan in place, and

Dan Stankus and I have reached out to the Secret Service to ask them to review our plan. After their review, they reported back to us that we have an excellent plan in place in case there is a threat of violence at one of our schools.

Mr. Stein reported that PRESS 108 will be a first reading at the regular board meeting of December 20, 2021.

Cuculich, Reporter

ADJOURNMENT:

At 12:25 p.m., Mrs. Becker moved to adjourn the Board Policy Committee meeting.

Mrs. Jodi Becker, Committee Chair

Page | 2